
 

   

RPPW 2018 ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF POLICIES 
 
REFUND POLICY:  All requests for refunds must be made, in writing, by May 1, 2018.  All refunds will have a $50.00 

deducted for Administration Cost.  There will be NO REFUNDS of registration fees after May 1, 2018. 

PLAYER EQUIPMENT: Parents/guardians are responsible for equipment issued to their children.  Unless otherwise 

specified, all equipment issued by RPPW is the property of RPPW and must be returned at the conclusion of the 

child's involvement in the program.  An acknowledgement of the Equipment Return Policy will be required at 

equipment issue in lieu of a deposit.  All equipment must be returned on time, in good condition/repair, and clean at a 

turn-in date to be specified at the end of the season.  Parents remain liable for lost or unnecessarily damaged 

equipment which requires repair or replacement.  

TEAM ASSIGNMENTS : Players are assigned to teams based on several factors: age (as of 07/31), weight (football 

only), and the player/cheerleader's previous RPPW experience.  The RPPW Association assigns players with previous 

experience (ie: returning RPPW players) to a "tracking team".   If there are enough participants in one division to 

create two or more teams, assignments will be made in accordance with the National and Local rules regarding the 

draft in accordance with the draft plan drawn up by the RPPW Association.   Returning RPPW players will have 

priority of team placement over new registered players during official RPPW registration dates only!  All players will 

be placed in the lowest Division possible, based upon the player's age and weight.  This will be done at the 

discretion of the RPPW Board for the safety of all of our players, and to keep our teams balanced and competitive in 

the Palomar Conference. 

ACADEMICS: The objective of Pop Warner is to inspire it's participants to practice the ideals of sportsmanship, 

scholarship, and physical fitness. As such, all participants are required to carry at least a "C" average (70%) in order 

to participate. A copy of the END OF THE YEAR report card is due to the Little Scholars Rep or Player Agent prior to 

the first day of practice. If no report card has been turned in, the participant will sit out practice until a copy of one 

is on file.  This is a National Pop Warner rule. The Little Scholars Rep will contact those participants with a 69% GPA 

or below. In addition, those p articipants with a 97% or higher GPA, and are in the 6th grade or above, may be 

recognized as a National Little Scholar Athlete at the National Awards Ceremony. 

INSURANCE: Pop Warner insurance is secondary coverage to any other insurance plan you may carry. All claims 

must first be presented to your primary insurance provider. For any claim presented for payment under the Pop 

Warner insurance coverage, you are obligated to pay your deductible per accident. 

 


